

ĐỀ ÔN THI THCS & THPT LƯƠNG THẾ VINH- ĐỀ SỐ 1

Time allowed: 45 minutes

I. MULTIPLE CHOICE

Circle the word which has underlined part pronounced differently from the others.

- | | | | |
|----------------------|----------------------|-----------------------|--------------------|
| 1. A. <u>l</u> ooked | B. <u>w</u> atched | C. <u>c</u> arried | D. <u>s</u> topped |
| 2. A. <u>s</u> tudy | B. <u>s</u> uccess | C. <u>s</u> urprise | D. <u>s</u> ugar |
| 3. A. <u>u</u> nite | B. <u>u</u> nderline | C. <u>u</u> niversity | D. <u>u</u> niform |

Circle the odd one out.

- | | | | |
|-------------|-------------|-------------|----------|
| 4. A. visit | B. repaint | C. wish | D. house |
| 5. A. Korea | B. Japanese | C. Scottish | D. Dutch |

Circle the best option A, B, C or D to complete the sentences.

6. His.....always makes people laugh.
a. quiet b. sense of humor c. Christmas present d. smiles
7. The way of life in this country is.....to that in my country.
a. similar b. the same c. like d. as
8. You have to makechildren do not play with matches.
a. ensure b. surely c. sure d. ensuring
9. The prince immediately.....the girl.
a. fall in love with b. fell in love with c. fall into love at d. fell into love at
10. Different language.....learn words in different ways.
a. learners b. learner c. people d. person
11. My little brother.....pictures very much.
a. enjoy to draw b. enjoy drawing c. enjoys to draw d. enjoys drawing
12. Some people in the neighborhood are not happy.....the changes
a. for b. about c. at d. of
13. TV.....information and entertainment.
a. brings b. takes c. gives d. makes
14. His feet hurt so he has to walk to school.....
a. on crutch b. on crutches c. on foot d. on feet
15.natural resources? Is it difficult?
a. What about to save b. What about saving c. How about save d. How about to save
16. Hoa coins and stamps since she was six.
a. was collecting b. has collected c. collected d. will collect
17. His brother is aboy. He always tells a joke.
a. handsome b. humorous c. sociable d. energetic

Find one mistake A, B, C or D and correct it.

18. The boy was enough intelligent to solve that problem.

A B C D

19. The girl helped me with the needlework yesterday is my classmate.

A B C D

20. They asked their friends not play soccer in the road.

A B C D

Read the passage and answer the questions.

Computing is now at the same stage as printing was when the first printing presses were used.

Before printing presses were invented, only rich people like kings and dukes could afford to buy books. Often these people were unable to read and hadn't enough time to learn. In any case, the books were so big that it was difficult for anyone to relax with a book as we do today. They wanted books because they were expensive and there was something magical about them.

Only a few people were able to write, and it took an extremely long time to write a book. Monks and other people who could write said ordinary people could not learn to read.

The position with computers is very similar today. A few years ago, computers were very large and expensive. Business managers and rich people ordered them but they didn't know how to use them. In many countries, however, the situation has now completely changed. Lots of people not only own microcomputer but also know how to use them.

Questions:

21) What happened before printing presses were invented?

.....

22) Why were books wanted before printing presses were invented?

.....

23) What is the common feature of a book and a computer?

.....

24) What situation has thoroughly changed nowadays?

.....

25) Is the position with computers very similar now?

.....

Read the passage and choose the correct answer A, C, C or D.

Quang Binh is in the middle of Vietnam. It is about 490km from Ha Noi. It is the narrowest province

(26) _____ the map of Viet Nam. It is East Sea in the East of Quang Binh.

This province (27) _____ more than 8.000 km² and most of the areas are mountains. Quang

Binh is (28) _____ for its natural beauty including Son Doong Cave, Nhat Le Beach, Phong

Nha- Ke Bang National Park (29) _____ so on. In Dong Hoi, the City of Quang Binh, it is

wonderful to (30) _____ Quang Binh Border Gate.

- | | | | |
|--------------|--------|--------|-------------|
| 26. A.from | B.of | C.on | D.at |
| 27. A.be | B.are | C.was | D.is |
| 28. A.famous | B.good | C.nice | D.beautiful |
| 29. A.or | B.and | C.with | D.of |
| 30. A.see | B.look | C.view | D.visit |